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Item: 9.1 
PLANNING & COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 3 JULY 2020   
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the July      
2020 Planning and Commissioning Committee. 
 
Public Health by Exception   
 
The Outbreak Prevention and Management Plan is a live document and is structured 
around 7 themes. A high level action plan providing assurance has been devised for each 
theme.  
 
An Engagement Board sub group, which would focus on public facing engagement, is led 
by the Leader of  Hull City Council.  
 
The Director of Public Health  leads the COVID Outbreak Prevention and Management 
Board.   
The role of the Humber Test, Trace and Isolate Group is to develop the local testing work. 
 
Antigen testing in care homes was being undertaken with staff being tested weekly and 
residents being tested monthly.    
 
Data intelligence and results informs a daily SitRep which is compiled ..  
 
Antibody testing for staff is being looked into, however antibody testing is about 
surveillance not tracing. 
 
All public health commissioning work was still being undertaken with a major emphasis on 
recommissioning 0 – 19 services.    
 
PROJECT EXCEPTIONS  
 
Unplanned Care 
All projects relating to unplanned care are being reviewed to reflect their current position  
with Talk before you Walk as the main focus. NHSE and NHSI’s main aim is for patients to  
have spoken to someone regarding their ailment before leaving their home to ensure they  
attended the correct location.  
  
Minor attendances at A & E had increased following a significant drop in the early  
stages of the Covid19 pandemic. 
  
NHSE/I are reviewing all Urgent Treatment Centre’s (UTC) and once the work is complete  
local actions would be identified.     
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Children, Young People and Maternity 
Hull & ERY CYP and Maternity System and Hull SEND services are focusing on  
restoration plans, increasing face-to-face contacts and adopting increased use of digital  
solutions. Planning is underway as there is an anticipated surge in demand for services  
specifically those where schools are the key referrer as children return to early years and  
school settings these include safeguarding, SEND and children with long term conditions.  
 
Hull and ERY CCG’s are working with CHCP in the restoration plans for Short Break  
Services at Sunshine House, with a plan to reopen as soon as possible due to increasing  
parental fatigue especially for those with complex and long term health conditions. 
 
  
 
Vincent Rawcliffe Clinical Chair, Planning and Commissioning Committee,  
July  2020  


